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District 8L Newsletter 

Save the Date 

• August 1 — Submit District Dues  

• August 10-11 Louisiana Lions Eye Foun-
dation Board Meeting ,  New Orleans, 
Louisiana 

• August 10—Big Time Raffle Drawing 

• August 17—Cabinet meeting 

• August 30—Bossier Jamboree 

• September 19-22 USA/Canada Leader-
ship Forum, Spokane, WA 

• October 4—Leesville Rodeo 

• October 14—Ray Cecil speaks about 
Lions Camp at Bossier Central 

• October 18-20 — 8L Conference, Bossi-
er City, LA 

• November 6— Peace Poster 2020 
Deadline for clubs  

Important Contact Info 

• Dianna Smathers—Newletter Editor  
diannasmathers@hotmail.com 

• Scott Harkey-District Admin 
jscottharkey@gmail.com 318.458.4691   

District Officers 2019-2010 

District Governor………………...Terry Harkey 

1st Vice District Governor……...Tina Hickey 

2nd Vice District Governor…Jerry Madden 

District Secretary………..Sherrie McMurray 

District Treasurer……………...Krissy Shelton 

Region 1 Zone Chair………..Debbie Schilling 

Region 2 Zone Chair…………......Alan Brown 

Region  3 Zone Chair………………....Ray Cecil 

Immediate PDG…….…………..Tony Simpson 

 

Message from the District Governor  

 

 

  August 1, 2019 

Meet the 2019-20 Team 

1st Vice District Governor—Tina  

 

District  

e-House   

2nd Vice District Governor—Jerry 

 

Tina was born August 29, 1955 as 

the second born of 6 children.   

She is a graduate of Northwestern 

State University where she 

earned a degree in nursing.  She 

presently resides in Benton, Loui-

siana. 

 In her career as a nurse, she has 

worked in dialysis, psychiatric, 

urology, transplant surgery, and 

supervised at the Eye Clinic of LSU 

in Shreveport for 10 years.  She 

has recently retired and is enjoy-

ing spending time with her 

husband of 34 years, Michael, 
(continued on page 6) 

Born in the old Tri-State Hospital 

(now Willis Knighton) in Shreve-

port on November 24, 1950. Spent 

the first two years living on the 

Beene Plantation on Benton Road 

in Bossier where my father worked 

for Mr. Harlon Beene. At 19 years 

old, Dad did everything from dig-

ging drainage ditches connected to 

the Red River to driving to Browns-

ville, Texas in an old school bus to 

pick up migrant workers to work  
(continued on page 6) 

«E-mail» 

July 1, 2019, brought us into a 

brand new Lion Year with a 

fresh start and new excite-

ment.  I was quite proud to 

have my “ribbon” pulled by 

Past District Governor (and 

husband) Scott Harkey at the 

102nd International Conven-

tion in Milan, Italy. While I had      

(continued on page…4) 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/184444618391480/
https://www.e-district.org/sites/district8l/
https://www.e-district.org/sites/district8l/
https://www.e-district.org/sites/district8l/
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Pictures = 1000 Words 

When Camp is going on full 

swing, it’s really not a good 

time to ask the man running 

the show to stop doing that 

and write something for this 

publication.  But he was able 

to convey more than words by 

sending these incredibly mov-

ing photos from this year’s 

camp.  If you’d like to know 

more, invite 

him to speak 

at your club!  

T h a n k s , 

Ray! 

MyLion and Service Reporting   LCI discontinued the service activity portion of MyLCI in 

June of this year.  All service activities are now re-

ported via the MyLion which is available on the web 

or as a mobile app.  MyLion allows entering activities 

by not only clubs, but individual Lions which can then 

be submitted (with one button) by club presidents, 

secretaries, service chairs, or administrators.  If you 

were unsuccessful in the past, please try again, as 

many improvements have been made in the last 60 

days.  Your district team is available to assist in train-

ing for MyLion, just ask.   In our district, 11 clubs re-

port during a 12 month period with 10 of those re-

porting no less than every 6 months.  Please make an effort to report your service every month. 

 

PLEASE KEEP DG TERRY INFORMED OF ANY NEWS FROM YOUR CLUB!!  
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Louisiana Lions Children’s Camp        

Lion Ray simply titled this picture as “My View”  For more beautiful shots please look on 

the back page.  They were so good we had to add another page!! 



 3 

 

Now is the time to move our projects forward. We are 45 years young, and  

still growing! With the CubSight program firmly established and under the 

leadership of Walter Peat, we now need to focus on other areas of service, 

through a new program that would involve you, and your Lion service partners, 

in  the vision care of those with diabetes, glaucoma, or seniors in need of vision 

care. I hope to roll out a mobile system of eye screening equipment that can 

be deployed around the state to accomplish the task of bringing better quality 

of life through vision care. 

Our eyeglass recycling program, while still bringing in record number of used 

glasses, needed some committed group to help with the sorting, grading, and 

packaging of these much needed pieces of life changing eye wear. Our Execu-

tive Director, Lion Chris Carlone, took it upon himself to partner with a local 

sheriff’s department and get inmate trustees to do the task. Now we are back 

on track and reducing the back log of collected glasses so that those in other 

countries might receive the gift of vision. But we can still be involved in the 

sorting and cleaning of these glasses at service projects across the state. 

I urge you, no I challenge you, to become greater involved with your founda-

tion and with your fellow Lions. I invite you to come to a meeting of the LLEF in 

your district or one close by. This year we are hosting celebrations of our 45th 

year in four of the five districts in the state. We will kick things off in New Orle-

ans at our home coming annual meeting a super party featuring, great food, 

prizes and the drawing of the Big Time Raffle Winners! Next, in November, we 

will be in Opelousas for the Cracklin’ Festival and be hosted by the Port Barre 

Lions Club. February will find us in “The Capital of East Texas,” Shreveport, and 

a Friday Night Mudbugs Hockey Extravaganza, Sponsored by the North Shreve-

port Lions Club! Our final celebration will be Gonzales and I am sure the Lions 

of the Baton Rouge will not disappoint! We will do our best to keep you all in-

formed of what will happen at these events and how you can join in the fun 

and service. 
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Louisiana Lions Eye Foundation                              by LLEF President PDG Scott Harkey 
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A WIN/WIN/WIN for YOUR Community 
If your club is not taking advantage of the best $12 you ever 

spent, you are missing out!!  This art contest established for 

middle school ages is a huge win for Lions, the schools, art, 

and peace.  Find an art teacher and get this information to 

her.  This year’s theme is “Journey of Peace” and the deadline 

for final art which will be judged at club, district, multidistrict 

and international levels is Nov 6. All instructions come with 

 

MAKING A DIFFERENCE 

Meet Suelle Robinson, from 

Shreveport.  Suelle is 3 years 

old, and as you can see she is a 

happy girl.  She LOVES her new 

glasses.   
 

Tara Jefferson-Robinson, mom  

to Suelle, is very thankful to the 

North Shreveport Lions who 

screened her daughter and re-

ferred her to a professional for 

futher tests.  Tara had no idea 

her daughter was experiencing 

difficulty with her vision.  Now 

she is seeing the world in a 

completely different way! 
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MyLion/MyLCI Accounts 

As we move forward in the 21st 

century, it becomes increasingly 

important to be “digital,” and Lion 

International is determined to break 

through the 20th century with access 

to MyLion via smart phone, tablet 

and computer.  In previous years, 

only presidents and secretaries were 

allowed access to club data, but in 

recent months, the idea to include 

service chairs and the addition of a 

club administrator will certainly help 

clubs who have top officers that are 

not that keen on “computer stuff.” 

It all starts with the Lion Account. If 

you do not have one, you should get 

one.  There are numerous  
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Don’t forget  
to recycle  

eyeglasses. 

Membership is growing in our district.  More members 

mean more hands to accomplish more service to our com-

munities.  Bossier Central, North Shreveport and Minden 

ended the year with impressive positive growth. Many 

clubs maintained or grew this year.  85% of our district is 

reporting the MMR at least every 3 months.  (If your club 

is behind with filing MMRs, please contact PDG Scott 

Harkey—jscottharkey@gmail.com for help.) 

Global Membership Chair contact for 8L and MD8 is Don 

Brown. Email at donbrownsfbcic.com 

Get involved and…..REVERSE THE CURSE 

Health Assessment 

By now, presidents and vice 

presidents should be re-

ceiving the health assess-

ment that is released each 

month by LCI to the district 

governors and zone chairs.  

This report is a very good 

tool for measuring your 

club’s progress.  Please 

take a moment each month 

to look at your club’s stats 

and see your strengths.   If 

you feel like you need help 

in a particular area, please 

don’t hesitate to contact a 

member of the Global Ac-

tion Team.  Connect with 

District or Multi-District  

Leadership, Membership, 

Service, or LCIF Chairper-

sons  for any training your 

club might like 

By the Numbers 

…...Continued from page 1  

had been preparing for this for quite some time, the moment was 

quite overwhelming as 730+ Lions accepted responsibility for their 

areas for the year 2019-2020.  

I am depending heavily upon the hard-working, generous, and en-

ergetic Lions of our district to help me take our district to the next 

level.  I have visited clubs with the express purpose of preparing 

for the coming 5 year plan to “Reverse the Curse” of declining 

membership.  We cannot serve if we do not have members. My #1 

goal is to start 3 clubs and the next two district governors have 

signed on to that idea.  If we accomplish this for the next 5 years, 

we will be very close to being out of transition and on  firm founda-

tion marching toward the next 100 years of service. 

I will ask all of the Lions of the district to stretch the limits.  Bring in 

members, yes, but investigate NEW ways of starting clubs, per-

haps in towns that have had clubs before but closed.  This new 

generation, while sometimes exasperating, understands the idea 

of the need of service.  Establish clubs based on existing groups 

who just need direction and purpose.   

I am requesting your club make an all out attempt to support the 

Fall Conference in Bossier City, October 18-20.  Connecting to 

other Lions in the district is critical to reestablishing our district.  

There will be lots of fun, fellowship and some serious training at 

this conference.  PLEASE attend. 
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http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/regform?llr=6j6m94zab&oeidk=a07eghetqk994ee8679
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(continued from Page 1—Tina Hickey) 

her 4 children and 5 grandchildren. 

Tina is active in the Shreveport Red River Lions Club.  Tina 

was co-founder of the club that was chartered in June of 

2012.  She served as the first president of the club and has 

just finished her second presidency.   Presently, she serves 

on the board of LLEF.  Previously, she served on the Louisi-

ana Eye Bank Board of Directors.  

Tina’s passion is volunteering for various service projects 

and traveling. She enjoys meeting people and helping in 

whatever capacity she can.  She is truly vested in the Lions 

and wants to be instrumental in the growth of membership 

and projects 

 

(continued from Page 1—Jerry Madden 

to work the fields. After living on the plantation, in two 

moves we ended up on 12 ¼ acres south of Sibley, where 

my real world began. My mother worked at what was 

known as the “shell plant” until my father went into the 

road construction business. From running an asphalt roller 

on road jobs at 8 years old to driving a gravel truck hauling 

sand/gravel at 14, my father did not see age as a barrier to 

when my work career was to begin. He told me how to do 

something, one (1) time, he never had to repeat his in-

structions. He was not a mean person, just figured one 

time was enough, so listen well I did. 

The Sibley Lions Club was formed in 1959 with my father as 

a charter member. So, from that date forward our world 

was all around work and service projects for the Lions Club. 

From fish fries to benefit projects for children to rebuilding 

the baseball park for our local high school, service for all 

but yourself was the motto in our home. 

At 18 years old and going into my 2nd year at Louisiana 

Tech, the yearning to finally become a Lion was satisfied in 

1969.  Having joined the Circle K Club at Tech, an on-

campus service organization to help projects in need 

helped fill a gap, but it just wasn’t the same. Being a Lion 

was it. 

Fast forward a few years, money ran out at Tech. Ended up 

going to work for Uncle Sam in June 1970. Trained in com-

munications, eventually became a Communications Train-

ing NCO, stent at Barksdale and at Zwiebrucken Air Base in 

Germany. Separated in 1977 with the rank of Staff Ser-

geant.  

Have been a certified water/boating safety instructor for 

17 years. Taught classes at LSUS, Cross Lake, Kinsey Boy 

Scout Ranch, Lake O’ The Pines and the Shreveport Police  

 
Department Marine Division. Developed a safety pro-

gram that was chosen by the Houston Safe Boating 

Council to teach as their basic program.  For the work 

on that program, was commissioned an Admiral in the 

Texas Navy by then Governor Rick Perry in 2011. Dal-

las is currently looking at adopting the program as 

well. Having past all tests and requirements, am a cer-

tified instructor for Texas Department of Parks and 

Wildlife. 

Have been a member of the United States Power 

Squadron for 19 years. Am currently National Past 

Vice Commander having been over all squadron activ-

ities in 453 squadrons, 34,000 members which includ-

ed Japan, Hawaii, Continental United States, Puerto 

Rico and surrounding islands. 

The time spent with the Sibley Lions Club lasted 20 

years, until 1989. Having been President twice, Zone 

Chairman twice and back then, Deputy District Gover-

nor once. Stayed out of Lions for years due to out of 

town work and rejoined after retirement in 2012. 

Since then have spent tenure on the Minden Lions 

Club Board of Directors, Past President, 2017-2018, in 

which we were blessed with the Club Excellence 

Award,  Chair of our Eyeglasses/Cubsight program, 

Membership Chair, 2018-2019, in which we received 

the net club membership growth award, member of 

the LLEF Advisory Board, member of the MD8 Club 

Development Project, Zone Chairman 2018-2019 and 

elected 2nd Vice Governor for 2019-2020. 

My work career had been centered around purchas-

ing and inventory control for local manufacturing 

plants, car/truck dealerships, an oil field service com-

pany and ownership of a farm and tractor equipment 

dealership. 

My wife, of soon to be 48 years, has her master’s de-

gree in music education and is now retired with 27 

years of service with the Webster Parish School Sys-

tem. But what few people don’t know is that she 

taught piano to private students not only at our home 

but in a converted flight line van for 17 years. She 

would go to the schools and teach in the van. This 

venture was featured in a documentary published in 

The Shreveport Journal years ago. 

Cindy and I had 4 children, one daughter and three 

sons. Daughter had 5 children; sons had 3. Our young-

est son, Joshua, a Sgt. in the U.S. Army, was killed in 

Iraq in 2006 at the age of 21. He had one of the chil-

dren, a son. Our lives changed the day he died.  
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LIONS SUPPORT MAKES THIS HAPPEN!   

Thank you and….See you next summer! 


